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Health Research Strategy 
Ministry of Health 
PO Box 5013 
WELLINGTON 6140 

Email: healthresearchstrategv@mbie. govt. nz 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

New Zealand Health Research Strategy: Public Discussion Document 

Our Ref: MT16-122 

Thank you for providing the Royal New Zealand College of General Practitioners (the College) the opportunity 
to comment on the New Zealand Health Research Strategy: Public 'Discussion Document. 

Introduction to general practice and the College 

General practice is the specialty that treats patients: with the widest variety of conditions; with the greatest 
range of severity (from minor to terminal); from the earliest presentation to the end; and with the most 
inseparable intertwining of the biomedical and the psychosocial. General practitioners (GPs) treat patients 
of all ages, from neonates to elderly, across the course of their lives. 

GPs comprise almost 40 percent of New Zealand's specialist workforce and their professional body, the Royal 
New Zealand College of General Practitioners (the College), is the largest medical College in the country. 
The College provides training and ongoing professional development for general GPs and rural hospital 
generalists, and sets standards for general practice. The College is committed to achieving health equity in 
New Zealand. To achieve health equity, we advocate for: 

• A greater focus on the social determinants of health (including labour, welfare, education and housing).

• A greater focus on measures to reduce smoking and to increase healthy food options for low-income
families.

• Health services that are better integrated with other community services.

• A review of the funding model for primary care to ensure that funding is targeted towards the most
disadvantaged.

• Free primary hea·th care for low-income families, because health inequities begin early and compound
over the life course.

Submission 

The College welcomes :he development of a New Zealand Health Research Strategy and generally supports 
its proposed direction. Whilst international health research provides important learnings for the New Zealand 
health system and health professionals, it is essential that local research is conducted that takes into account 
New Zealand's unique conditions. For example, out multicultural society, the Treaty of Waitangi, the 
distribution of our relatively small population between rural and urban areas, specific health needs, our 
complex healthcare funding structures, and many other factors that are not seen overseas. 

We also have considerably different incidences of disease such as our shockingly high rates of Rheumatic 
Fever which is near non-existent in most developed countries. New Zealand centric research allows planners 
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